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From The Principal  

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 
 

 

We have a few excited people at school who are really 

pleased school holidays are to begin today!  This lockdown 
week meant quite a few students have been absent this 
week.  Our attendance rates have been in the low 70%s 
and high 60%s this week.  Not to be deterred, most 

NAIDOC Week activities still went ahead as planned.   
 

NAIDOC Week 

We are so proud of our Boola Karnarn (Many Speak Truly) 

students who played such an important role in 
NAIDOC week.  They created a NAIDOC activity 
booklet for all students to complete.  There were 34 
classes who enjoyed watching Boola Karnarn 

students make damper, and found the taste 
delicious with lots of butter and jam!  Boola Karnarn 

students read Aboriginal stories to younger students.  The bush tucker garden was 

planted near the south east of the school.    The Bush Tucker Garden Ceremony and 
NAIDOC Assembly are postponed to next term.  So many thanks go to Kathy Ciraulo, our 
AIEO, and teacher, Sel Van Der Steen, who both spent many hours preparing for NAIDOC 

week and making sure our Boola Karnarn students had agency.  Gold stars to both of 
these staff members! 
 

School Champion: Layla-Rose  

Congratulations to Year 6 student Layla-Rose who has been selected for AFL 12 Years and 

Under Girls State Team!  What an amazing achievement!  With the School Sport Australia 
Championships cancelled this year, Layla-Rose, will be participating in a number of 
Specialist Training sessions and a Series of Games.  Watch this space in years to come as 

Layla-Rose participates in athletics and sport at the top levels! 
 

Social Media 

Parents please be vigilant in overseeing what your children are up to with social 
media.  Can you also remind your children about how to use social media safely, as 

what they post or look up can effect them for years to come.  We want all children 
to be safe when using the internet.  

Please enjoy the holidays.  School begins for students on Tuesday 20 July.  Safe safe and rest up! 

Kind Regards, 
Dr Jenny Kuhn 

Principal 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Telephone:  08 6296 5422 

Email:  
Malvernsprings.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

Website: Malvernspringsps.wa.edu.au  

 

Dates to  

Remember 

Friday 2 July  

Last Day of Term 2 

Monday 19 July 

School Development Day 

Students do not attend on 

this day 

Tuesday 20 July  

First Day of Term 3 

Malvern Springs Primary School 

Independent Public School 

Principal: Jenny Kuhn 
Deputy Principals: Penny Reynolds, Luke Birnie,  

Lisa Salleo,  

Manager Corporate Services:  Cheryl Toland  
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Kindergarten 2022 
Thank you to all the families who have submitted their interest to enrol their child into Kindergarten for 

2022. If you have not yet completed an application for your child to attend Kindergarten next year, 
please do so as soon as possible. The school will be sending out Kindergarten Placement Offers half way 
through Term 3 to families who have completed an application.  

 

Once again, our Lost Property basket is         

overflowing. All labelled items have been        

returned to their rightful owners, but we still 

have a lot of unlabelled and unclaimed items, in 

particular jumpers. If your child has lost anything 

at school, can you please remind them to check 

for it at the Front Office. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Kind Regards, 
 Penny Reynolds, Luke Birnie, Lisa Salleo 

Deputy Principal  

DEPUTY’S DESK. . .  

                                                 

MERIT CERTIFICATES. . .  

The following students have received Merit Certificates 

Jack H 

Sophie M 

Liam S 

Harrison V 

Amyas A 

Flynn B 

 

 

Caitlyn P 

Kora R 

Nyakhor T 

Skyler C 

Connor L 

Priseis S 

Nixon V 

Olivia H 

Bridgette D 

Archie R 

Liam B 

Eloise F 

Stella P 

Lucas V 

Bhavya A 

Eli P 

Elyse S 

Mayson W 

Tai C 

Lindsey S 

Jace O 

Braxton G 

Haiden B 

Mia C 

Kimberley D 

Eva D 

Shivank K 

Lyla M 

Davey C 

Hazelvir K 

Kabang S 

Lillian K 

Lucy L 

Jaxon E 

Colin P 

Raea D 

Kaiya R 

Sierra S 

Tanner A 

Elizabeth P 

Destiny T 

Mia P 

Christian R 

Stephen R 

Riley G 

Nimrat G 

Lara B 

Georgia J 

Oliver W 

Mia E 

Matthew M 

Poppy B 

LIBRARY LOWDOWN. . .  

Overdue Library Books    
Holidays are nearly upon us so please search for your overdue library books as 
we have a lot of students that have books outstanding. If your books are lost, 

then you can pay for them at the school office. Thankyou                                                   
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Kindy enrolments for 2022 are now open.  Please come in to the front office  

between 9.30am—3.30pm Monday to Friday to enrol.  Please bring with you: 

 Original Birth Certificate 

 Immunisation History Statement (from myGov and dated within 2 

months from enrolment date) 

 Proof of address - Current utility bill/Rates Notice/Rental Agreement/Offer to Purchase  

 Visa documentation or court orders if applicable. 
 

Enrolments close July 23 2021 
 

Please refer to the dates below if you are unsure of when your child will be eligible to apply. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Cashless School 
From the beginning of Term 2 2021 Malvern Springs Primary School became a cashless school. This  
means excursions, incursions, and camps and other student activity requiring payment will be on-line 

through direct debit or Qkr. Please refer to the image below for instruction on connecting to Qkr. 

Information will be sent home as events occur. 

https://qkr-mss.qkrschool.com/qkr_mss/app/storeFront 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Kind Regards 

Cheryl Toland 

Manager Corporate Services 

CORPORATE CORNER. . .  

BIRTH YEAR KINDERGARTEN 

1/7/17 to 30/6/18 2022 

1/7/18 to 30/6/19 2023 

1/7/19 to 30/6/20 2024 

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fqkr-mss.qkrschool.com%2Fqkr_mss%2Fapp%2FstoreFront&data=04%7C01%7CRebecca.Webb%40education.wa.edu.au%7Cb8d8d2df7ee249aec7c108d911154df7%7Ce08016f9d1fd4cbb83b0b76eb4361627%7C0%7C0%7C637559605458
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MALVERN SPRINGS CUPPA CONNECTION. . .  
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COMMUNITY NOTICES… 


